
 
 

  

 

5 October 2021 45 Pipitea Street, Wellington 6011 
Phone +64 4 495 7200 

dia.govt.nz  Patrick O’Rourke 
fyi-request-16551-
f90cb700@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 

Dear Patrick 

OIA request 21/22 0214 Request for information relating to Apple Wallet Electronic Passport 

Thank you for your Official Information Act (Act) request, received by the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs and Trade on 29 August 2021.      

You requested, in an email you sent with the Subject line ‘Apple Wallet Electronic Passport’ –  

• I'm interested in documents including emails, vendor solicitations, requests for proposals, 
and project proposals related to Apple Wallet ID card program, which is referenced 
publicly on their website here: https://www.apple.com/ios/ios-15-preview/ While the 
program is publicly announced, they have not shared participating locations and I'm 
interested in any responsive documents whether or not the MFAT has decided to 
participate in the program. 

Your request was then transferred to the Department of Internal Affairs (Department) for 
response under section 14 of the Act on 8 September 2021, as the information requested more 
closely relates to the Department’s functions.  

In response to your request I can confirm there has been no engagement between the 
Department and Apple regarding New Zealand Passports and the Apple Wallet. Your response 
must therefore be refused pursuant to section 18(e) of the Act; that the document alleged to 
contain the information requested does not exist. 

As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, the Department has 
decided to proactively release a copy of this response on the DIA website. All requestor data, 
including your name and contact details, will be removed prior to release. The released 
response will be made available here: https://www.dia.govt.nz/Official-Information-Act-
Requests-2.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602.  

Yours sincerely 

 

Julia Taylor 
Manager Operational Policy and Official Correspondence  
Service Delivery and Operations 
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